

345 Tuxedo Avenue Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131 ♦ Office: (216) 749-4300 ♦ Fax: (216) 741-3753

March 20, 2020

COVID-19 Updates in our Village

Our Community Center is closed until further notice. No meetings, no activities no rentals. If you have paid and reserved the building anytime in 2020, you can request a refund or just leave your deposit toward a postponed later date.

Easter Egg hunt CANCELLED.

Basketball Hoops have been removed. Soccer and baseball are suspended. Park Pavilion Rentals are suspended and reservations will NOT be taken. These actions have been necessary to stay in compliance with the directives to limit gatherings in public places.

Please be aware that there are scams everywhere. I will **NOT** issue any soliciting permits so if someone is knocking on your door, please do not open your door, and call the **police** at **216-741-1327**.

All deliveries should be handled by acknowledgment with the door closed. Direct the person to leave the package and retrieve it after they have departed.

Social distance is MANDATORY for all of us. We are in this together. When you need to go out, if you are forced to stand in a line, use your shopping cart to ensure you are 6 feet away from everyone. Be kind and be careful. Superintendent Tom Evans has stressed that our children also must practice this social distancing even though they want to play with their friends.

Our nation is trying to slow down the spread of this virus that still does not have a cure or an immunization.

WASH YOUR HANDS. CARRY SANITIZER WITH YOU.

STAY CLOSE TO YOUR FAMILY AND PRACTICE SOCIAL DISTANCING EVERYWHERE.

I am on teleconferences with Columbus and Washington DC almost every day. We are still required by law, to conduct our council meetings and any other public meetings in person. We are limiting the persons necessary in the chambers to no more than 10. We direct those waiting to remain downstairs and all of us must maintain social distancing during the meetings and while waiting.

If you exhibit symptoms, call your personal doctor for direction. Hot Line 1-833-427-5634

We are in this together. We can still get outside and enjoy the weather. We just need to do it a bit different to protect each other. Go for a walk. Enjoy our park as Mother Nature awakens. The rest rooms will be open by April 1 and will be sanitized daily. Our Village Website and Social Media also have information. Take care of one another.

mayor mike



345 Tuxedo Avenue Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131 ♦ Office: (216) 749-4300 ♦ Fax: (216) 741-3753

March 20, 2020

Notice

Council will take action on the following legislation at their **Special Meeting of Council** held on **Tuesday, March 24, 2020** in Council Chambers at 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio:

ORDINANCE 19-2020- EMERGENCY ORDINANCE ENACTING UNCODIFIED REGULATIONS WITH RESPECT TO EMPLOYEE PAY AND FRINGE BENEFITS AND PUBLIC MEETINGS IN ORDER TO RESPOND TO THE 2020 COVID-19 CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC

This notice is in accordance with Section 30 of the Codified Ordinances of the Village of Brooklyn Heights.

Aaron D. Frank Clerk/Treasurer

The following **Special meetings** will be held **Tuesday, March 24, 2020** in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Center, 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131:

There will be an **Ordinance Committee** meeting at **6:00pm** *to discuss COVID-19* There will be a **Safety Committee** meeting at **6:15pm** *to discuss Police*.

There will be a **Special Meeting of Council** at **7:00pm**